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Lake Clean-Up this year is set for Saturday, June 12th   from 
8:00am to 1pm.  We look forward to a great turnout to keep our 
Lake the most beautiful in the United States.  Please come out and 
enjoy a morning of fun with all the other boats and then join us for 
lunch at the Pavilion at Buck Knob Landing.  Our thanks to Tom 
and Susan Turner for donating the use of the Pavilion, to Mountain 
Party Tents and Events for donating the use of the tables and chairs 
for the lunch, and to Trillium for providing personnel to help with 
the debris removal.  Food and beverages will be provided by 
Friends of Lake Glenville.      
   
Time and Place 
 
 From 8:00 a.m. to 1 p.m. on Saturday, June 12.  Let’s begin col-
lecting trash at the first collection point (Hurricane Creek area—see 
below) at 8:00 am.  Be sure that you have your survey flags for 
flagging floating obstacles that are too large to load onto your boat.   
 
Overall Plan 
 
This is a little different from last year.  Duke is providing a barge 
for the removal of all debris that can be loaded onto your boats.  
This barge will be located at specific locations at or near the shore-
line at various times during the morning (see below.)  Boat owners 
may do one of two things:  
 
1.           Collect debris (see below for a description of what may be 
collected) around your own shoreline and take it to the ramp on 
Pine Creek Road where there will be help to remove it.    
 

(Continued on page 4) 

Lake Glenville Clean-Up Day 
Saturday June 12, 2004 
Clean-up Information 

FLG members attending the May breakfast at The Landings 
at Trillium enthusiastically and generously participated in 
the launch of our Relicensing Legal Fund campaign with 
contributions totaling over $2,100.  Relicensing Fund Steer-
ing Committee member Carol Adams recognized Steering 
Committee members in attendance and reported on the pro-
cedures for the campaign, noting that solicitation letters 
would be mailed about May 15th to all members and others 
in the community.  Breakfast attendees were provided with 
a copy of the solicitation letter and a summary of the legal 
progress thus far.   
 
Helen Cook, also a steering committee member, conducted 
the breakfast’s contribution launch where contributors at the 
breakfast selected and then popped a balloon that contained 
a ticket to choose one of the many prizes available that day.  
Prizes included bottles of  fine wine, home decorative items 
and various books.  With balloons popping throughout the 
room,  it was apparent to all that members generously re-
sponded with cash and checks easily increasing the fund 
from the present $10,000 level well toward the $15,000 
level and another notch up to our $50,000 goal.   
 
Cook announced the overall Win-Win feature of the fund 
raising campaign which is a drawing at the conclusion of 
the direct solicitation campaign phase for two different 
prizes valued at over $500.  Cook and her business partner 
David Caples, owners of Amelia Island Florida properties 
Elizabeth Point Lodge, a bed and breakfast, and Katy’s 
Light, a 3 bedroom oceanfront lighthouse replica accommo-

(Continued on page 6) 

Relicensing Legal Fund Kick-off 
a Win-Win 
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May!…Oh My!   The President’s Message 
Each year, in May, it appears as if Friends of Lake Glenville activities are just getting underway.  Our first Member Breakfast takes 
place in May, and most members begin to trickle into town sometime during the month.  But the idea that our activities are just be-
ginning is a perception, not reality.  Actually, behind the scenes and throughout the winter, board members, committees and their 
members have been accomplishing many tasks.  Here is an update for you. 
 
Officer/Committee                                                                    Activity                                                         Status    

President,  
Carol Adams 
 
 
 
 
 
Treasurer 
Joanne Lindquist   
 
 
 
Relicensing  
Doug Odell 
  
 
Relicensing Fund 
Carol Adams, Howard Austin, Helen Cook 
 
 
 
Lake Clean-up/ Boating Safety 
David Leach 
 
 
Water Quality Testing/ Streams 
Bill Lindquist, Sam Lupus, Jan Brand, 
Robt Luck 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Water Quality Testing/Lake 
Don Hansen 
 
 
 
Communications 
Howard Austin 
 
 
Social  
DeeDee Rietze 
 
 
 
Logo Clothing  
Patti Hampton,  
Karen Scarborough 

Represented FLG at public hearings con-
cerning the Mountain Top Development 
and Duke’s proposed dock  restrictions; 
Attended two North American Lake Man-
agement Society conferences on water 
quality. 
 
Arranged for Visa/MasterCard payment 
options;  Obtained our 501C3 designation 
application and worked with the BOD to 
complete; Sent dues notices  
  
Guided our Duke Relicensing Application 
intervention  strategy with our legal coun-
sel and our team of stakeholders.  
 
Developed plans for a $50,000 Relicensing 
Legal Fund campaign launched in May; 
Formed the Fund  Steering Committee and 
created all Fund materials 
 
Organized all elements of the June 12th 
Lake Clean-up working closely with Dale 
Mosteller, Duke Lake Manager. 
 
Gathered samples from incoming streams 
every month;  Delivered the monthly sam-
ples to the Asheville UNC-Asheville Test-
ing Lab. Sandy Bishop assumes the BOD  
position to head the water quality commit-
tee filling the vacancy after Keith Dixon’s 
resignation due to responsibilities in build-
ing a new lake home 
   
Directed the purchase of lake water testing  
equipment; Developed the testing program 
for lake water quality. Conducts our lake 
water testing activities 
    
Sent all email announcements; “Tuned-up” 
the FLG website; Published and mailed 
newsletters  
 
Made arrangements for all breakfast events   
before resigning due to family responsibili-
ties.   Dottie Ennis assumes the Social 
Chair vacancy. 
 
Completed a clothing inventory for sale 
and placed new item orders 
 

As result of public input NCDWQ required    
Mtn. Top to make additional water  protec-
tion improvements; Duke dock restrictions 
are pending as of this writing. 
 
 
 
Members my charge dues, contributions 
and logo item purchases. 501C3 applica-
tion has been sent to the IRS; 200 +  have 
paid dues. 
    
Our first intervention document, filed with  
FERC on March 26th, called for further  
studies by Duke.   
     . 
The Fund solicitation letter has been sent 
to members and other community residents 
and leaders. 
   
 
Newspaper advertising and articles will 
promote the clean-up.  A  post clean-up 
lunch with door prizes is planned. 
   
Test results show continued high quality in 
all categories.  Our funding grant from 
UNC-Asheville has been approved for 
three more years. 
 
 
 
 
     
Lake testing results will be added to in-
coming stream results to provide a more 
complete picture. 
 
 
Our website and newsletters continue to be 
important sources of  information to cur-
rent and prospective members. 
 
Breakfasts are scheduled for the third Sat-
urday of  each month, 9AM at Trillium, 
The Landings. 
 
 
All items will be available for sale at the 
monthly breakfasts and the annual meeting 
on August 7. 
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The Relicensing process is continuing. Duke submitted their Ap-
plication for Relicensing of the West Fork Project No. 2686, East 
Fork Project No. 2698FLG  and the Nantahala Project No.26922 
in late January. The FERC sent out the Notice of Receipt which 
was an opportunity to identify issues that should receive addi-
tional study. FLG submitted a request for study of the economic 
basis for spending $100,000 to build a trail down from the top of 
the Glenville Dam to the gorge for the small population of class 4  
or 5 kayakers vs the benefits to many using Andrews Park. The 
intent to intervene for nuisance control was also communicated. 
 
While finishing our first official submission to the FERC, we had 
a change in legal support. Mike Butler, with our approval, asked 
Philip Marston of Washington, DC to assist. We are paying legal 
time for only one attorney.  Mike became swamped in litigation 
activity when we were racing a document  submission cut-off 
date. It was a smooth hand off and Phillip did an outstanding job 

picking up our activity at the last minute. Phillip has worked at 
the FERC.  
 
The preliminary intervention and the request for study was filled , 
on time, with the FERC. The preliminary was to alert FERC that 
an intervention would be coming later in the schedule.  The re-
quest for study places a request on Duke to do an economic justi-
fication for funding of the Glenville Gorge Kayakers request for 
trail funds. The next stage in the process will be to comment on 
the Duke Application. This will include our statement of Inter-
vention and will probably occur during late summer. 
 
The flow of relicensing documents can be followed by accessing 
the FERC web site -  ferc.gov  To use this informational web site, 
it is necessary to use the Project Numbers – listed above.  The 
project numbers have to be entered as    P-xxxx. 

Relicensing Status                                                                    Doug Odell 

Welcome to Our New FLG Board Members 

Please welcome Dottie Ennis and Sandy Bishop to the Board of Direc-
tors of the Friends of Lake Glenville.  Dottie will be taking over the 
Social Chairperson’s job from Deedee Rietze who is enjoying a new 
grandchild in Louisville, and Sandy is assuming the task of Water 
Quality Chairperson from Keith Dixon who has stepped back to build 
his new house and enjoy his grandchildren too. 
 
A native of Montgomery Alabama, Dottie is an interior designer 
and  owned a home fashion and design retail firm in Montgomery be-
fore marrying Gary Ennis and moving to Tampa. Dottie and Gary 
bought a 130 year old farm house on Big Ridge Road five years ago, 
and, as Dottie says, "between working with clients, constant renova-
tions on this wonderful old house, making new friends, and just being 
thrilled  with these mountains...we seem to find our trips back to Flor-
ida further a part every year!”  She is excited to be our new Social 
Chairperson and looks forward to meeting everyone at the next break-
fast or on the lake.  
 
Sandy is a retired academic veterinarian, having spent eight years on 
the faculty at Ohio State University and 25 years at the University of 
Alabama at Birmingham, the latter as a Professor of Pathology with a 
focus on training graduate and post-graduate students in experimental 
cardiovascular pathology.  Since retiring in 1998, he and his wife Carol 
live in Cashiers full time where they are members of the Episcopal 
Church of the Good Shepherd.  Sandy says he enjoys hiking, fly fish-
ing, tennis, woodworking, spending time with his three children and 
five grandchildren, and “just living in God’s little special area of the 
world”.  Sandy has already been helping obtain the water samples at 
the heart of the FLG Water Quality program and will now supervise 
the entire steam and lake testing program, after “training” by the foun-
der of the program, Doug Odell, and his predecessor, Keith Dixon. 

New Board members Dottie Ennis (above right) and 
Sandy Bishop (above  left) at their first meeting May 16, 
2004 at the Glenville CDC 
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(Continued from page 1) 
1. Congregate at the shoreline near the barge at the allotted times 
(see below); collect loose debris, then offload it onto the Duke 
barge which will be anchored near the shoreline (there will also 
be help on the barge).  This will negate the need to have numer-
ous boats trekking to the ramp on Pine Creek Road.  The barge 
will do the bulk of the transport to the Ramp.   
 
I believe it would be better if we all did #2 for the reasons given 
above, but we don’t want to discourage participation if you’d 
rather just take the debris directly to the ramp.  But PLEASE 
strictly observe the rules as to what can and what cannot be 
removed.  
 
What Can and Cannot be Removed 
 
Anything that can be loaded onto your boat can be collected, as 
long as it is not attached to the shoreline.  Please bag all small 
trash either in the orange garbage bags provided or in any large 
plastic bag. 
 
Any item (logs, trees, large scrub) that cannot be loaded onto 
your boat by two people should be tagged with a surveying flag 
(these will be handed out at the May 15th breakfast or can be 
picked up at the dock next to Buck Knob Landing on the morning 
of the clean-up, or can be purchased from a hardware store).  
PLEASE DO NOT TOW ANYTHING TO THE BARGE OR 
TO THE RAMP ON PINECREEK ROAD.  We will have no 
one capable of tying off or removing these large logs/trees.  Dale 
Mosteller, who is the Lake Manager for Duke, will be on the lake 
two or three days prior to clean up and will be tagging logs and 
large floating trees for removal or tying securely to the shore. If 
you know of any such trees that are loose at the shore line and in 
danger of floating out into the lake, either tag them or call Dale 
on his cell at 828-506-2449 and he will take care of them.  You 
can do this at any time, but certainly during the clean-up.   
 
Please follow these guidelines closely because we do want to be 
good citizens and leave whatever brush we can in the lake for fish 
habitat.   
 
How to Mark Hazardous Floating Material 
 
As indicated above, if this material cannot be loaded onto your 
boat and then transferred to Duke’s barge, please mark this mate-
rial with the survey flags provided and bring them to the attention 
of Dale Mosteller on the Duke barge (see phone number above.)   

 
The Barge Collection Locations 
 
These are subject to change but as of now, the barge will be at the 
following locations during the morning: 
 
8:00 am through 8:45 am—Near Small Island off Little Switzer-
land (We will collect debris from Trillium down to Hurricane 
Creek, on both sides of the lake) 
9:00 am through 9:45 am—Off Tater Knob, next to the Pavilion 
at Buck Knob Landing (We will collect debris from Trillium up 
through Tater Knob, on both sides of the lake and around Buck 
Knob Island) 
10:00 am through 10:45 am—Off the tiny island next to Fenley 
Forest (We will collect debris from Tater Knob around Still Point 
up to Admiral’s Point on one side and into Norton Creek on the 
other side)   
11:00 am through 11:45 am—Off the entrance to Mill Creek/
Strawberry Hill (We will collect debris from Bill Young’s island 
up to and into Mill Creek)   
12:00 am through 1:00 pm—Off the boat ramp at Ralph Andrews 
Park (We will collect debris from the entrance to Mill Creek up 
to the dam and into both Pine Creek and Sunset Cove) 
 
Please let’s all move up the lake clearing the debris in accordance 
with the above timetable.  If the Hurricane Creek areas is not 
complete by 8:45 am, we will need to move to the next area, and 
so on.  Please let’s try to stay until 1pm so that the residents of 
Mill Creek and Sunset Cove, who have helped clean up Hurri-
cane Creek etc, are not shortchanged.   
 
If you miss the Barge at the Collection Point 
 
Feel free to take the debris to the ramp on Pine Creek yourself or 
just wait for the return of the barge.  
 
Lunch Location and Time 
 
From 12 pm to 3pm at the Pavilion on Buck Knob Landing.  
PLEASE be sure to call Jackie Wertymer at 828-743-1116 by 
June 7th to confirm your attendance at the lunch.  Leave your 
name and how many people will be coming.  Feel free to come 
by boat or car.  
 
Many thanks for helping out.  I hope to see you all at the Pavilion 
for lunch after 1pm.  Let’s have an enjoyable morning!  

Lake Clean Up 2004, continued 

For timely updates regarding Friends of Lake Glenville events or news, log onto 

www.friendsoflakeglenville.com 
If you are not getting email updates of FLG matters, send your current email address to 

flg28736@yahoo.com 
to be added to the email list.  Your email address will not be shared with anyone. 
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Join the Friends of Lake Glenville for 2004 

FRIENDS OF LAKE GLENVILLE 
2004 Membership Application 

Today’s date: __________ 
Name(s): _______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
Lake address: _______________________________________    “Home” address: _____________________________________ 
  _________________________________________________      ___________________________________________________ 
  _________________________________________________      ___________________________________________________ 
  _________________________________________________      ___________________________________________________ 
Mail all newsletters and other correspondence to ___  lake address or  ___  home address (choose one only for whole year). 
Phone Lake): _______________________________________      Phone (home): ______________________________________ 
Fax (lake): _________________________________________      Fax (home): ________________________________________ 
Email at lake: ______________________________________       Email at home: ______________________________________ 
Lake 911 address if above is PO Box: ____________________________________________ 
Lake neighborhood name and/or general area: _____________________________________ 
 
Membership type:  Voting* $35 annually ____ 
                               Associate $35 annually ____ 
*  Active member(s) is/are property owners and/or registered voters within one mile of the lake or within Hamburg Township.   Associate members live outside this 
area but have an interest in the lake. 
Sponsorships:  Bronze ($100-$199) ___ 
                          Silver ($200-$299) ___ 
                          Gold ($300 and up) ___ 
                          Other ___  (contact FLG president) 
All Sponsorships include: 1 Family membership; FLG decal; Acknowledgment in future newsletter & on FLG website 
 
Please rank the following FLG programs and projects on a scale from 1 through 10 according to your level of interest 
(10=high interest; 1=low interest) 
 __  Membership recruitment                                           __  Newsletter                                 __  Political/Legislative initiatives 
 __  Water/boating safety                                                 __  Re-licensing                              __  Fund raising 
 __  Lake/shoreline law enforcement                               __  Water quality                            __  Social events 
 __  FLG activity groups (i.e. fishing, hiking, excursions, golf, tennis, boating, paddling, cards, etc.) 
 
I am interested in being on a committee ___yes ___no.  If yes, which committee(s)? _________________ 
Are you a registered voter in Jackson County North Carolina ___yes ___no 
 
Form of payment:  Check: Check No._____ 
                         Credit card:  VISA  ___  MasterCard ___   [Other cards cannot be accepted at this time.] 
                         Account #:  __________________________________    Exp. Date:  _____ / _____ 
                         Cardholder (print):  ____________________________    Signature:  _________________________ 
 
Mail completed form with dues check or credit card information to: 
     Friends of Lake Glenville 
     P.O. Box 493 
     Glenville NC 28736 
 
*Must be received one month prior to Annual Meeting (this year July 7 2004),  in order to vote at Annual Meeting August 7th 
2004, per FLG By Laws. 
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As most of you know by now, in order to operate a personal wa-
tercraft on the waters of North Carolina, the N.C. General Stat-
utes require that anyone between the age of 12 and 16 years of 
age must complete a NASBLA-approved Boating Education 
Course and carry a certification card and proof of age.  Quite 
honestly, I recommend that we all take one of these Boating 
Safety courses from time to time just to refresh our memories on 
what the boating rules and etiquette are.  I know I need it!    
 
There are two ways to do this: 
     Attend a Boating Certification Course in person 
     Pass an on-line Certification Course 
 
In both cases, do the following: 
 
• Go to the website www.ncwildlife.org  and check the Boating/
Waterways bar on the left hand side 
 
[For those who would rather navigate the site themselves, don’t 
read any further; for those who would like a blow by blow, I have 
added step by step instructions below] 
 
• Select Boating News from the top bar 
• Select Register for a Boating Education Course on line 
 
To register for the course in person: 
 

• Go down to the Registration section under Instructor-Led 
Courses and select Jackson County from the pull down list and 
hit the Request List button.  
• The list of current courses will appear—there are currently 
three, one on 5/27 at Cullowhee Fire Dept (828-293-3417), one 
on 6/1 at Dillsboro Rescue Squad (828-631-1988) and one in 
Glenville on 7/7 at the Glenville Rescue Squad (828-293-3417).    
• If you wish to register, select the course and call the number 
given above to register 
 
To Sit and, hopefully, Pass an On-Line Certification Course: 
 
• Go to the bottom of the screen and select Boat-ed.com under 
OnLine Courses  
• This will take you to the Boat-ed.com website where you can 
then study for the course and take it at your leisure for $15 (the 
in-person course is free, provides personal attention and there is 
no exam).  You must score 80% to pass and your certificate takes 
5 to 7 days to arrive.  There is no limit to how many times you 
can take it but you do have to pay each time! 
 
I hope you enjoy the course, however you decide to take it, and I 
hope to see you all on the lake this year.  Have a great Spring and 
Summer and happy, and safe, boating! 
 
David Leach, Boating Safety Director 
Contact:  828-743-1825 / 770-475-2155 

(Continued from page 1) 
dation that sleeps 8, have donated a 2-night/3-day stay at the winner’s choice of either property.  The second prize is a state-of-the-art 
piece of electronic equipment anonymously donated to the campaign.  For every $100 contributed, the donors name will be entered 
in the drawing.  $1,000 contributors will have 10 chances, $500 contributors, 5 chances and so on…the greater the contribution the 
more chances to win!  The winner‘s name will be drawn at the September 18th  Breakfast. 
 
Steering Committee member Howard Austin created the $50,000 goal graphic displayed at the Breakfast. The poster will be updated 
and displayed at each breakfast event.  Jackie Cochrane, also a member of the Steering Committee, along with Skip Cochrane, han-
dled the balloon operation for the kick-off  activities. 
 
Contributing to the Relicensing Legal Fund truly is a “Win-Win” situation. Friends of Lake Glenville is enabled to fund the interven-
tion to the Duke Relicensing Application to insure that our lake interests are met, and certain lucky contributors are going to enjoy a 
glorious winter vacation on the beach at Amelia Island or a state-of-the-art piece of  electronics for their home. 

Boating Safety Courses 
David Leach, Boating Safety Director 

Relicensing Legal FundKick-off a Win-Win, continued 

Navigation obstacles in the lake have disappeared 
now that the lake has come up.  Can you identify 
them and remember them next fall or winter if 
you are out boating then? 
 
Left:  A submerged rock going south just before 
Hurricane Falls near the eastern shore, marked by 
a tethered buoy.  Right:  A sandy isthmus be-
tween the western shoreline and the large island 
south of the marina (looking north). 
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[THE  FOLLOWING SUMMARY OF  THE LEGAL PRO-
GRESS IN OUR INTERVENTION TO THE DUKE POWER 
RELICENSING APPLICATION IS PROVIDED BY PHILLIP 
MARSTON WASHINGTON D.C. ASSOCIATE TO OUR 
LEAD ATTORNEY, MIKE BUTLER.] 
 
 
 
Where are we? 
Where do we go from here? 
 
 
 
I.  Status of the Application:  “Filed” with FERC, but not yet 
“accepted for filing”   
 
 
On January 26, 2004, Duke filed its re-licensing application 
(Application) with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
(FERC), approximately three weeks after it had filed an offer of 
settlement signed by a number of interested organizations.  
Friends of Lake Glenville, of course, decide not sign the pro-
posed settlement and will be contesting it before the FERC.   The 
docket number of the Application, which is the key to tracking 
developments at the FERC, is P-2686.  
 
                
FERC issued a notice of the Application and invited any com-
ments on additional studies that should be done before the appli-
cation can be deemed "accepted' for filing and hence before the 
FERC begins its actual review of the merits of the terms and con-
ditions of the requested new license.    
 
 
               In response, the Friends of Lake Glenville intervened in 
the proceeding in late March, making the group a “party” to the 
proceeding.  At this early stage in the proceeding, there was no 
need to go into detail on the substantive objections to Duke’s 
application, but merely to state the group’s general interest (in 
order to support its intervention) and to urge a number of addi-
tional studies to be done at Duke’s expense to buttress certain 

aspects of the record.  
 
 
Jackson County has also moved to intervene and has already 
voiced vigorous objections to the procedures used to produce the 
offer of settlement.   
 
 
 
 
II.  Where do we go from here? 
 
 
              The FERC is reviewing the comments filed in late 
March (by us as well as by Jackson County).  FERC is expected 
to issue a notice in the coming weeks that will probably focus 
solely on any additional studies required to complete the applica-
tion and, if it concludes that the application is complete, will ac-
cept the Application for filing and set a deadline for interventions 
by any interested member of the public.  That filing deadline will 
probably be about three weeks after the Commission notice.   At 
that point, any other interested persons may file a protest, an in-
tervention or other comment.   
 
 
              We anticipate voicing our substantive concerns 
(detailed below) in response to that notice.   
 
 
Question: Can individual members of the public voice their con-
cerns without becoming a party? 
 
 
Answer:  Absolutely.  Letters may be addressed to the Commis-
sion’s Secretary, referencing the project number P-2686.  Letters 
may be addressed to the Chairman or other Commissioners as 
well, but as a practical matter, unless there is a large number of 
them (say, over 50), they are likely to be simply forwarded to the 
Secretary’s office for filing.  They will, however, become part of 
the record in the proceeding and will be read by the Commission 
staff. 

THE DUKE-NANTAHALA RELICENSING CASE:  
 
 

A FIVE-MINUTE UPDATE 
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The social side of Friends Of Lake Glenville started years ago with the Sundowner, an evening event at The Landings at Trillium 
centered around the 4th of July weekend in hopes that more members would be in town. The setting was beautiful, being right on the 
water, and it was a great social hour that drew people from all around the lake. Old friends got reacquainted and new friendships 
were formed. 
 
The advent of the monthly breakfasts has really gained in its appeal over the years.  What started at Haps with about 25 people grew 
to 60-80 people in attendance in 2002 and an average of 50 people at each breakfast in 2003. We’ve attracted many new members as 
we began to have brief meetings at the breakfasts to talk about issues of concern to all property owners. Now everyone knows that 
they can come have a great breakfast, visit with friends, here what the FLG board and volunteers have been working on, voice their 
opinions and concerns, and still have a full day to enjoy our beautiful mountains. People getting to know people and working to-
gether for the betterment of our lake and properties is what we are striving for.  We have volunteers routinely taking water quality 
samples to ensure that the quality of our water remains pristine. Many others have gotten actively involved in our lake clean up day 
and still others have gone to countless meetings on relicensing. Each volunteer makes a difference on our lake and is greatly valued. 
Our social times allow us a great way to connect. 
 
Who knows what other great events might be planned in the future. 
 
[Editor’s Note:  The material below was written for the Winter 2004 newsletter and inadvertently not published in its entirety.  The 
Editor regrets the omission and includes it here below.] 

The Social Side                      Deedee Rietze, Social Chairperson Emeritus 

What a great season we had in the mountains this year. The 
Chopping Block and Trillium took really good care of us for our 
breakfasts with a good turn out of folks for each event. 
               
              Many thanks to the gals who volunteered to help call 
everyone for the breakfasts.  Your friendly voice encouraged 
many new faces to join us. You were good listening ears as 
some shared concerns on the lake. Your caller lists with address 
and phone corrections have really helped us keep our records 
more current. The bottom line – YOU ARE VERY SPECIAL 
and I am extremely grateful for the time you invested to make 
each breakfast a success.  So……..  Please take a bow: 
              Patti Hicks                                       Lynn Leach 
              Marjiean Wallingford                      Jackie Wertymer 
              Margaret McRae                               Helen Cook 
              Sharon Wadsworth                          Jackie Cochran 
              Patti Hampton                                  Barbara Moore 
              Pat Becherer                                    Dee Coates 
              Karen Scarbrough                            Kerry Stanger 
              Sandi Eichhorn                                 Peggy Mohler 
               
              I am also most grateful to Patti Hicks, Lynn Leach and 
JoAnn Lindquist who so graciously filled in for me when I 
couldn’t be there because of being in Kentucky on 
“grandbaby alert”. You all went above and beyond and made 
everything flow so smoothly. 
 
              It seemed sad to me that we had to cancel the Sun-
downer this year when we had such a great evening planned, but 
due to insufficient advanced reservations it was necessary. Is it 
time to put the Sundowner, as an event, to rest? I’d love your 
input. The suggestions, from the surveys, we received indicated 
that most people wanted something more casual and away from 
4th of July weekend – possibly a B-B-Que at Andrews Park pa-
vilion on a Sunday afternoon. ( We have found we would not be 

able to serve beer or liquor there.) What about a hoe down? Any 
takers? Any event we may desire to have at Trillium would have 
to be on a Sunday or Monday evening.  
 
              Are the breakfasts alone serving the purpose of getting 
us together with friends and neighbors to socialize and share 
some lake business or would you still like one other strictly so-
cial event? The votes are being tabulated. Let’s hear from you 
soon, as we are in the planning stages now for next year. Each of 
you that participate are the ones that 
make these events so special so please email your thoughts to 
the FLG email address. 
 
[A proposed schedule of events for 2004 is omitted to avoid con-
fusion with the current schedule.] 
 
Patti Hampton did a super job of ordering fun, fresh, new items 
for our members to purchase at reasonable prices. The visors, 
golf towels, totes and new design ladies golf 
shirts were especially hot items. New colors and styles in sweat-
shirts, windbreakers and men’s golf shirts added much to the 
selections this year. It’s a lot of work. A big thanks to Patti and 
her helper Gif for making us look so good in our new fashions. 
 
              A huge thanks to Karen Scarbrough and John Chafee 
for donating clear tubs for hauling all the clothes. Karen spent 
hours organizing, labeling and inventorying all of the items. 
What a Job! We are so very grateful and excited to be starting 
out next season so organized. 
 
              Karen and Patti will make a great team next year. 
 
              See you all in the spring when the mountains start call-
ing us back home. 
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Renew your Membership now to continue to re-
ceive the FLG newsletter.  Expired memberships 
will not receive future mailings. 

Friends of Lake Glenville 
P.O. Box 493 

Glenville, NC 28736 

    Friends of Lake Glenville Board of Directors 
 
Carol Adams President    404-237-9085   casolveit@yahoo.com 
Howard Austin          743-9494        hmaustin@mindspring.com 
Joanne Lindquist Tr.  743-1630   william.lindquist@verizon.net 
Helen Cook Sec.        743-0733     helen@lodgingresources.com 
Sandy Bishop             743-1620              spbishop@earthlink.net 
Dottie Ennis               743-7530                 dlucyb@hotmail.com 
David Leach              743-1825                leachga@earthlink.net 
Robert Luck               507-7285      robert@coldwellbanker.com 
Doug Odell                743-5079                       dodell@juno.com 

Jackson County Administration 
401 Grindstaff Cove Road 
Sylva NC 28779 
828-586-4055, 828-586-7506 fax 
 
Kenneth Westmoreland, County Manager              586-7580 (w) 
Commissioners: 
Stacy Buchanan, Chairman                                     586-0488 (h) 
Roberta Crawford, Vice Chair; District 1               586-2607 (h) 
Brian T. McMahan, District 2                                 586-5451 (h) 
Joe Cowan, District 3                                              586-4328 (h) 
Edwin H. Madden, District 4                                  743-9664 (w) 
 
Jackson County government web site:  www.jacksonnc.org 
Jackson County general web site:  www.main.nc.us/jackson/ 

Other Important Local Telephone Numbers: 
 

Jackson County Sheriff-Cashiers:                            743-3333 
Jackson County Sherriff-Sylva                                586-4355 
Jackson County Rescue Squad-Cashiers                 743-3655 
 
Dale Mosteller, Lake Manager, Duke Power           369-4513 
John Wishon, Relicensing, Duke Power                  369-4604 
George Galleher, Manager, Lake Mgmt, Duke Power, 
     Charlotte NC                       704-382-5236, 800-777-3853 
 
Army Corps of Engineers                                 828-271-4856 
North Carolina Wildlife-Brent Hyatt                       293-3417 

Editor’s Note: 
 

How do you the members of the Friends of 
Lake Glenville feel about issues raised in this 
newsletter or about issues that may come up 
related to the lake or its environs?  Letters to 
the Editor or original articles on lake-related 
topics are always welcome, either by mail to 
PO Box 720560, Atlanta GA 30358-2560 or 
by email to hmaustin@mindspring.com.  The 
Editor reserves the right to edit material sub-
mitted for publication for clarity and brevity 
and to conform to the available space. 

Jackson County Board of Commissioners 

President Carol Adams recently announced members of the 2004 Nominat-
ing Committee. This committee will present the nominees for the 2004-2005 
Board of Directors at the annual meeting on August 7.  The Nominating 
Committee members are Carol Adams, Doug Odell, Phil Fowler, Joanne 
Lindquist and Lynn Leach.  Members who wish to volunteer themselves or 
suggest others for Board positions may call any of the committee members. 

Thanks to Gena Luck and her small but industrious committee the FLG Post 
Office garden project is a year ‘round reality.  Gena has seen to it that the 
seasonal plantings are completed and maintained in addition to caring for the 
soil and and general health of the plot.  Steve at Signworks in Cashiers de-
signed and installed the sign that identifies FLG as the contributors to this 
pleasant improvement to the community. Gardener members are invited to 
join the Post Office Planting Committtee by calling Gena at 828 507-8138 

Thanks to our water sampling volunteers, samples from the five major in-
flows plus two other sites have been collected and taken to the Ashville Lab 
each month during the fall, winter and spring months. It’s wonderful to have 
such dedicated volunteers. The Lab results have been received by e-mail. 
And , each month. the results are reviewed for consistency and deviations. 
Fortunately we seldom see significant changes. 
 
 It is always refreshing to see the monthly results that show the water quality 
of our inflowing stream remaining typical for mountain streams and also re-
maining consistent. The noted fluctuations are usually due to larger rain and 
snow runoff. 

Water Quality 

Post Office Garden Ready To Bloom 

Nominating Committee Appointed 

[Editor’s Note:  In my first issue as newsletter editor some years ago, I pub-
lished a photo of myself in my old kayak, hoping my lake neighbors would 
stop me and introduce themselves and maybe even offer me some news tid-
bits or an idea for an article.  This still holds true, except now you need to 
look for a bright yellow new kayak.  My other hope is that more of you will 
discover the joys of non-motorized travel on the lake, gliding noiselessly 
into coves to see nature up close or enjoying the solitude of a late fall or win-
ter day when most power boats are in storage and you have the lake to your-
self.] 
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Friends of Lake Glenville                      Spring 2004 

On the web:  www.friendsoflakeglenville.com 

Friends of Lake Glenville 
PO Box 493 
Glenville NC 28736 
 

FIRST CLASS 
 


